Mr. Bill Nittler 603 W. 1st.
McCook, NE 69001

Dear Bill:

I was truly pleased and quite surprised to receive your reception report dated 1/7/78 of KTEO-AM. I pulled the Program Log and verified the material you logged. We are, incidentally, located in the Holiday Inn and Holidome here in San Angelo.

I must apologize for the slowness of my reply. We have been having a good deal of discussion about the possibility of going with a computerized full automation system on our AM station lately and I've been pretty busy.

At any rate, everyone here at the station was quite impressed with your DX report and we are certainly happy to confirm and verify your report for your own collection.

KTEO-AM is currently running a Collins 820D-1 transmitter, 1000 Watts days and 250 Watts nights, on a variable air schedule. We ran 24 hrs. a day 7 days a week until the first of the year. We are now on 20 hrs, thru the week and 24 hrs. on weekends only. The xmtr is located in the northwest end of town and is run by a Rust Corp. Remote Control system with a Gates Compressor/Limiter. We are Non-Directional with a single tower 192 feet high.

Thanks again for your fine report Bill and listen for us again.

Sincerely,

Richard A. Shultz Chief Engineer P1-10-23287